I want to be the part-time representative to the faculty association board to ensure that part-timers at Chabot continue to have a voice and organize to represent our community. There are some big issues being negotiated currently and in the near future that we need to stay on top of to make sure that part-timers’ interests are represented in the fight. On the state level, I support the load increase for part-timers from 60% to 80%, and firm adherence to the laws already on the books regarding the 75%-25% ratios for part-time and full-time faculty. In the past _ years, Chabot has been fined $50,000 six times for falling below their state-mandated ratio. Why not hire more full-timers to ensure that this doesn’t happen? This money should be spent on jobs, not on fines. Here at Chabot, I support keeping the benefits part-timers have now, like sick leave, health benefits and paid office hours. We need to keep fighting to secure continued funding for our health care and office hours, issues that still have not been locked up. Moving forward, I hope to help us secure benefits we don’t have yet and need, like paid judicial leave and personal days. I want to work toward securing a more professional evaluation process and to raise part-time pay to be more equivalent to what full-timers make. It is important now especially, to have solid representation in our negotiations to work toward proper implemenation of the new rules about part-time seniority and hiring. These issues can and will affect all of us. We need representation that will speak for the voice of part-timers. I hope to find new ways to communicate and build community so that we can achieve the strength of our numbers and represent the concensus of what’s best for us all. 

want and hope that we can get involved so that our voting majority can be respresented. We have power in our numbers. I hope that I can represent Chabot College part-timers and work toward finding an efficient way to keep us abreast of the facts and issues on the table. I know email can sometimes get in the way and I don’t want to add unwanted messages to anyone’s in-box.

